
Yavapai Roadrunners Business Meeting 

April 9, 2025 

Goldwater Lake, Lakeview Pavillion 

Vice President Ray Schultz called the meeting to order at 12:39 pm. Adrian Geiger led the 

pledge of allegiance. Audra Minette gave a prayer over our members. 

 

Diane Grayson moved to approve the minutes from the January meeting, Janis Bevier seconded. 

The minutes were passed as approved. Barbara Geiger gave the Treasurers Report - $3689.14 in 

the treasury. $547 in receipts, only a surplus of $200, and we only brought in $1360 in dues for 

income. Jerri Rook moved to approve, Max Augustus seconded. The report was approved. Dan 

Grayson gave the membership report, 29 rigs now. New members welcomed are Mike Vest & 

Lolly Platt. 

 

New Business 

Ray reported on  the changes at Blue Compass. Shelly left in January and Gonzo left shortly 

after. The new manager is Matt Madsen, and 2 new reps are Rick and James and they may be 

our new reps. They will continue to support the Roadrunners  with gift certificates at our 

meetings. They also agreed to replace our banner with the business name change. They will also 

pay new members first year of our membership if they purchase their RV at Blue Compass.  Blue 

Compass will be having their anniversary sale in July. 

Ray mentioned that only 8 members have signed up for the annual meeting in November at 

Verde River campground. Please make your reservations now as they won’t hold spaces much 

longer. 

All Board positions will be open for next year. Please consider stepping in and serving in one of 

them. 

The Facebook page and website are both current and all outings are  on them. 

Diane said that were no updates for the Sunshine department. 

Sally said her inventory is low for shirts/hats etc. If you want something wearable you can 

purchase your own and she will  have the logo put on. 

Anyone who has a donation for the Vets can give to either Dan Grayson or Janis Bevier. 



Lee Rosenfeld offered to do a garage sale on June 14 at Peddlers Pass next to the Elks Lodge. It 

will be early Saturday only. Bring you donations there. Volunteers are welcome. 

Outings 

Ozzie reported on the Quartzite trip. Mary reported on the Patagonia trip with 5 rigs and great 

weather. Ray gave an update on Dead Horse Ranch in April, encouraging members to get their 

reservations in. He also mentioned that the Kingman Drag event was cancelled by the city. Lee 

and Ozzie will be hosting a group in Williams for the car show – always a lot going on in that city. 

Jerri Rook said they will be taking 8 or 9 rigs to Bryce and Zion in the middle of June.  

50/50 winner was Arnie Huizenga - $45 

The raffle item winners were called. 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:30 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mary Meyers 

Secretary 


